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. i Harvard University students at Okurayama International Student Forum

The 9th Okurayama Internatlonal Student Forum Yokohama 2019, co-organized by the City of Yokohama, was held on June
29 at the Okurayama Memorial Hall. Following a welcome address by Deputy Mayor Watanabe, students visiting from
Harvard University met with counterparts from Yokohama City University, Keio University, and the Tokyo Institute of
Technology to hear lectures on Buddhist images and Japanese martial arts and take part in exchange activities.
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Ambassador of Bulgaria visits Yokohama, meets with Mayor

On July 1, H.E. Mr. Borislav KOSTOV, Ambassador of Bulgaria to Japan, visited
Yokohama, where he was joined by members of the Bulgarian Rose Cultural Association before meeting with Mayor
Hayashi. They shared opinions on various topics, such as the exchange activities between the Bulgarian capital Sofia and
Hodogaya Ward, as well as their countries’ connections in culture and sports.
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Meeting of the “Yokohama Committee for TICAD7 Promotion” convened

The meeting of the Yokohama Committee for TICAD7 Promotion was held at the Yokohama Bay Hotel Tokyu on July 2.
Mayor Hayashi, the committee president, introduced projects related to the conference to 62 attending members from local
affiliates and related organizations. Guests included Mr. Shigeru Ushio, Director-General of the African Affairs Department
in the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, and H.E. Mr. Estifanos Afeworki Haile, Ambassador of Eritrea and Dean of the ADC.
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Scotland’s Ayrshire Fiddle Orchestra performs at Minato Sogo High School

The Ayrshire Fiddle Orchestra, a youth orchestra group from Scotland, visited Yokohama in their first Japan tour and
performed at Minato Sogo High School. The group interacted with Minato Sogo’s brass band club members and other
students, even teaching them a Scottish dance. During the performance, the Orchestra and the brass band played songs from
each other’s countries. Scotland and Yokohama have shared a Joint Declaration on Collaboration since July 2018.
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